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DONOR SPOTLIGHT
ANGELA J. WARNER UNRESTRICTED FUND

PIKECOUNTYCF.ORG Est. 1998

FY22 AT A GLANCE

Brett and Rhonda Warner have 
both served on the Pike County 
Community Foundation advisory 
board. Rhonda was the first to serve 
but quickly discovered her traveling 
career didn’t allow for her to serve as 
she had intended so Brett replaced 
her. It didn’t take long for him to 
realize why she loved the work of 
the Community Foundation. Brett 

continued to serve for almost 
10 years, including two years as 
the advisory board president. 
While serving, the Warners saw 
firsthand the positive impact of the 
Community Foundation in Pike 
County. 

After serving on the advisory board, 
the Warners knew that establishing 
an endowment fund to honor 
Brett’s sister Angela (Angie) would 
help keep her memory alive while 
improving the lives of people in Pike 
County. 

The Angela J. Warner Unrestricted 
Fund, a community good fund, 
allows the Community Foundation 
to use the annual distributions to 
provide grants to local nonprofits.

Angie had diverse philanthropic 
interests and was involved with 
organizations supporting youth 
development, education, and human 
services in the community. This fund 
mirrors her lifelong commitment and 

involvement in Pike County and 
allows the Community Foundation 
to support the community’s greatest 
needs in these areas.  

“We love witnessing    
nonprofit organizations 

benefitting from our fund.         
It is important to make sure 
there is funding available to 

improve the quality of life for 
everyone in Pike County.” 

The Warners emphasize that 
donors do not have to be wealthy to 
establish an endowment fund. You 
just need the desire to positively 
impact the community for many 
years to come. “Community good 
funds work together to create the 
Community Good Grants program 
that supports many nonprofits in 
Pike County,” explained Brett. “We 
are able to impact the community in 
Angie’s honor.” 

ASSETSFUNDS GIFTS GRANTS SCHOLARSHIPS
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If you want to learn about the 
good work of the Pike County 
Community Foundation, just ask 
Marcia Hill, co-director of the TTR 
Haven Over the Hilltop (TTR). 
Hill is singing the Community 
Foundation’s praises due to 
receiving a $10,000 grant awarded 
through the Community Good 
Grants program.  

This grant allowed the organization 
to move forward with their dream 
for TTR’s building in Otwell – 
the addition of a kitchen. This 
organization serves people that are 
caring for a child who is not their 
own. Whether the caregiver is a 
relative, a foster parent, or some 
other individual, TTR is there to 
help.  They also assist parents 
escaping abusive homes and 
families in healing from the harmful 
effects of drug abuse.
  

“We were so thrilled.            
This grant allowed TTR to  
step up its plans to better 

serve our population.” 

TTR will utilize the new kitchen to 
teach young people cooking skills 
and encourage participation in 
preparing refreshments for parent 
meetings. Hill explained that the 
addition of the kitchen will allow 
TTR to use its building as a shelter 
when needed. “Since starting the 
organization in 2016, we have 
learned that whatever our original 
ideas are, they grow and change 

over time,” she explained. 
“I am certain that TTR 
will ultimately use the 
kitchen in ways we’ve yet 
to consider – ways that 
will help our families.”

TTR’s mission is 
multifaceted. It offers 
guidance and training for 
caregivers. It also provides 
food and clothing for its 
families. They offer basics that can be 
hard to come by for individuals who 
have accepted a child in their home. 

Hill said word of TTR’s mission is 
spreading, “Awareness is critical to 
making the most of what TTR offers.”   
More people are reaching out for help 
and this is precisely what they want. 
“To serve families in times when they 
need it most,” said Hill.  “This is what 
prompted my daughter, my husband, 
and me to start TTR and this is what 
fuels the fire in us.” 

Arts & Culture 3%
Community Development 1%
Education 34%
Environment 1%
Health 12%
Human Services 35%
Recreation 0%
Religion 4%
Youth Development 10%
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supporting our 
community

For good. Forever. 
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